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February 5, 2017                        5

th

 Sunday in Ordinary Time�

OFFICE HOURS�

Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday and Friday 9:00AM to 3:00PM.  �

Office closed on Thursdays.  Saturdays and Evenings: By Appointment.�
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�

 

 

 

Monday, February 6 (Poniedziałek)  

 Paul Miki & Companions 

CTK �   7:00AM †Stella Swick r/o Cheeka�

  SH �   8:00AM †Teresa Puzio r/o Konrad & Teresa Puzio�

  SH � 11:00AM †Jerome Wilczek r/o Rosalie Kaladas�

CTK � 12:00PM Rosary & Divine Mercy Devotions�

�

Tuesday, February 7 (Wtorek)  

CTK �   7:00AM †Joseph Tabbit r/o Petzinger Family�

  SH �   8:00AM †Ignacy Rogalski r/o zona, Krysia�

  SH � 11:00AM Mass and OLPH Novena in English�

�

Wednesday, February 8 (Środa)  

 Jerome Emiliani; Josephine Bakhita 

CTK �   7:00AM †Lena Pacilio r/o daughter & family�

  SH � 11:00AM †Janina Olejniczak r/o family�

  SH � 11:30AM Exposition and Rosary�

  SH �   7:00PM OLPH Novena in Polish�

�

Thursday, February 9 (Czwartek)  

CTK �   7:00AM †John Day r/o Marge Iarkowski�

  SH �   8:00AM †Weronika Pachla r/o daughter�

  SH � 11:00AM †Margaret Hirleman r/o Marie, Donald & �

� � Douglas Rogusky�

�

Friday, February 10 (Piątek) - Scholastica 

CTK �   7:00AM †John Day r/o John & Dorothy Gubernot�

  SH � 11:00AM †Mattie, Leo, Walter, Frank, Helen & �

� � Edward Korzeniowski r/o estate�

  SH � 11:30AM Divine Mercy Devotions�

  SH �   7:00PM God’s Blessing for the Marriage of Evelyn �

� � & Scott r/o friends�

�

Saturday, February 11 (Sobota)  

  SH �   8:00AM †Rosalia Kurasinska r/o Kurasinski �

� � Family�

  SH � 11:00AM †Czeslawa Wyszatycki & Aniela & Michal �

� � Saganiewicz r/o Joanna Wyszatycki�

CTK �   4:30PM †Joseph Tabbit Sr, r/o Prayer & Praise �

� � Group�

  SH �   6:00PM †Edward Zamorski Sr. r/o children�

�

6

th

 Sunday in Ordinary Time, February 12 (Niedziela)  

  SH �   7:00AM For the People of the Parish �

CTK �   8:30AM †Sophie & Frank Cebula r/o family�

  SH �   8:30AM †Michael W. & Dorothy Tomasko r/o son, �

� � Michael�

  SH � 10:00AM †Christopher Krassowski r/o Janczyk �

� � Family�

CTK � 10:30AM †Isabel Jean Donovan r/o Brett Wood & �

� � family�

  SH � 11:30AM †Helena & Kostanty Busz r/o Leokadia �

� � Macur�

  SH �   5:00PM Sunday Vigil & Benediction in Polish�

�

�

The Sanctuary Lamp in Sacred Heart will burn this 

week for the repose of the soul of Sandy D. Cic-

cozzi at the request of Michael Gazo.�

�

The Sanctuary Lamp in Christ the King will burn 

this week for the repose of the soul of Pasquale & 

Maria Franzoso at the request of daughter.�

�

The Altar Bread and Wine in Christ the King is 

consecrated this week in memory of Ann Comito 

at the request of Tony & Yvonne.�

5
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"You are the light of the world." Speaking to his follow-

ers, Jesus tells them of the influence they are meant to 

have. Like the seasoning that gives food its flavor, they 

are to be "the salt of the earth" and like a lamp on a 

lampstand that "gives light to all in the house." Clearly, 

their influence on the people around them is meant to be 

positive and substantial. But what is the source of this 

irreplaceable influence?�

�

Elsewhere in the Gospels, Jesus declares that HE is "the 

light of the world" (cf. Jn 8:12). So when he tells his dis-

ciples that "your light must shine before others," he is 

speaking about the light that comes from following him, 

from believing in him, from living their lives for him and 

with him. The light of Christ brightens the world, show-

ing us the truth and meaning of our existence. And to the 

extent that we have that light in our hearts, it naturally 

spreads out to impact those around us.�

�

So, today we must ask ourselves whether or not we are 

shining the way we are meant to as Christians. Do we 

brighten up our families, our workplaces, our neighbor-

hoods, and our parishes? Are people encouraged, in-

spired, edified, and supported by our presence? Do we 

bring the kind of flavor that enriches life with a taste of 

the authentic truth, beauty, and goodness that comes 

from God alone? Or have we become a bit bland, like 

salt that "loses its taste" or light that is hidden "under a 

bushel basket"? It's important to be on guard against any 

tendency to let our faith be reduced to a mere routine or 

ritual. Rather, when we nurture our faith to be a living 

force that defines us and our actions, it will be a source 

of joy and renewal not only for us, but for the whole 

world.�

�

One of the greatest consolations of our faith is that even 

when life does not unfold according to our own perfect 

designs, even when there is suffering to deal with, even 

when we do not have great success in the eyes of the 

world, we can maintain hope and peace as we await the 

"reward" of the just. The eternal happiness of heaven 

will be worth every ounce of temporary trial here on 

earth.�

Jesus said to his disciples: "You are the salt of the 

earth. But if salt loses its taste, with what can it be 

seasoned? You are the light of the world. A city set 

on a mountain cannot be hidden." � Mt 5:13a, 14�
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RELIGIOUS EDUCATION CLASSES 

LEKCJE KATECHEZY 

TUESDAY 

Grades 2 & 4 – 4:00 – 

5:15PM 

Grades 7 & 8 – 5:30 – 

6:45PM 

 

WEDNESDAY 

Grades 1 & 3 – 4:00 – 

5:15PM 

Grades 5 & 6 – 5:30 – 

6:45PM 

WTOREK 

Klasy 2 i 4 od 16:00 do 

17:15 

Klasy 7 i 8 od 17:30 do 

18:45 

 

ŚRODA 

Klasy 1 i 3 od 16:00 do 

17:15 

Klasy 5 i 6 od 17:30 do 

18:45 
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The following students will be presented to our parish 

community today at the 10:00AM Mass.  Please keep 

them in your prayers as they prepare to receive these 

sacraments.�

First Communicants�

Confirmandi�

�

M�����, F	
����� 6�
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��
 
�� ������	� � Sacred Heart audi-

torium � 4 � 6PM.  A small fee will be due.  �

�

T�	����, F	
����� 7�

M	� � W��	� �		�	� �� �	�� ���	 ��	���� � 

9AM and 6PM in the parish auditorium.  Anyone can 

come.  You do not need to be a Rosarian to help.�

�

T�������, F	
����� 9�

A���� C���� P������	 � 7:30PM in Sacred Heart 

Church.  �

�

S�������, F	
����� 11�

T�	�	 ���� �	 � 
�	���� ���������� �
 ��	 
��� 

�� ��	 11AM M�

 �� ����� �
 W���� D�! �
 

��	 
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C�����	�’
 C���� P������	 � 4�5PM in Sacred 

Heart Church.  N	� �	��	�
 ��	 %	�! �	����	.�

�

N	�� W		�	��, F	
����� 11 � 12�

T�	 
	���� ����	����� taken up after Holy Com-

munion will help defray the cost of heating for this 

winter.  Please be generous.�

�

Ogłoszenia Parafialne 

�

P���	� ��!	�, 6 "����

L	��&	 �����! � godz. 16.00; próba polskiej scholi 

dziecięcej � godz. 18.00.�

�

W���	�, 7 L����

Z����
(��! ��)��!�� �� �����! ��(! ����	��� 

��	���*� o godz 9 AM i 6 PM w sali audytorium 

pod kościołem. �

�

N�	� �	"�, 12 "����

D���� S�,���� zbierana będzie na ogrzewanie na-

szego kościoła. Prosimy o ofiarność. �

Ella Baginski�

Alicia Bielen�

Krzysztof Dworniczek�

Leah Ennis�

Olivia Glinka�

Alexa Hagerty�

Veronica Hekiert�

Jayden Honkisz�

Maria Imhauser�

Kamil Jaje�

Patryk Jaje�

Sebastian Jaskot�

Alex Kurasinski�

Maria Kuria�

Samuel Kuria�

Madison Lachac�

Thomas Lukac�

Victoria Osinski�

Alina Paiz�

Andre Pidany�

Amelia Ptak�

David Ramirez�

David Rios�

Patryk Siek�

Michelle Smutek�

Brady Spangler�

Olivia Spangler�

Dianayvonne Tapia�

Colleen Wesolowski�

Gianna Zaliwski�

Thomas Beller�

Erik Bielanski�Ziminski�

Michael Cano�

Cole Chapkowski�

Justin Chey�

Thomas Chmura�

Alexis Feizi�

Destiny Garcia�

Donald Hujber�

Michal Karp�

Grace Lallkissoon�

Anthony Mathis�

Anna Miga�

Michelle Romero�

Ryan Sorocina�

Sophia Starzynski�

Matthew Stefanczuk�

Olivia Swierszcz�

John Wilczek�

Alexander Zugaj�

100th Anniversary of the �

Appearance of Our Lady of Fatima�

�

The statue will be visiting our parish 

on February 17th & 18th.  More in-

formation will follow.�

Please visit our parish website: 

�

www.ctrmanville.com�

�

up�to�date information, schedules, church bulle-

tins, pictures from parish events and much more…�

Be sure to check out our video reflections �

on the Sunday Readings each week. This week 

Marge Heffernan will be presenting the reflec-

tions and next week Diana Seigel will be the 

presenter.�



�

�

� Thank you for your continued support of Caritas.  

We are currently supporting 43 families and are grow-

ing.   Our panty is depleted and we do need supplies. 

Anything you can do to help would be appreciated.  

The Caritas Team collects food every week at the 

church.  Bins are located in the back of the church.  �

� We are in need of the following items.  Food: Beef 

Stew, Peanut Butter and Jelly, Tuna, Canned Chicken, 

Granola Bars, Canned Fruit, Macaroni and Cheese, 

Cereal, Oatmeal, Toilet Paper, Paper Towels & Dish 

Detergent.   We are in particular need of the following 

items.  These items are requested every week .  

There is an urgent need for them.  Health and 

Beauty Aids, Toilet Paper�Large Demand, Paper 

Towels�Large Demand, Tooth Paste/Tooth Brush, 

Shampoo, Body Wash.  �

� The Caritas Team also collects monetary donations 

and gift cards to local grocery stores.  Please place all 

donations in the collection basket at Mass in an enve-

lope marked Caritas.  You can also donate on line at 

www.ctrmanville.com under the Caritas link.  Thank 

you for the generous donations we have been receiving 

with the on�line program and at the church.        �

S������ M���
����

The next First Saturday Devotions to Our 

Lady of Fatima will take place on 

March 4

th

 after the 11:00AM Mass at 

Sacred Heart Church.�

�

The next Altar Rosary Society Mass will be held February 

19

th

 at 10:00AM.�

P����� � P���	� G���
�

�

The next Prayer & Praise Group Meeting will be held 

on February 20th in Christ the King Church at 

1:00PM.  There will be no March meeting.�

Knights of Columbus # 6573  

�

St. Paul’s Captivity Epistles �will be a 13 week 

study with Dr. Timothy O’Donnell � on vid-

eo.�  Participants will received the Captivity Epistles�

Catholic Commentary on Sacred Scripture for $30/person 

(checks made out to KofC #6573)�

�

February 16th� “Rome in The New Testament”� Video w/ 

Dr. Timothy O’Donnell�

February 23

rd

 � “Paul’s Life and The Path to Rome”� Vid-

eo w/ Dr. Timothy O’Donnell�

�

If anybody just wants to “pop�in” and see what it’s like�no 

charge, but we suggest to read that weeks readings and 

bring your Bible (or one can even be provided).� For more 

info check out the new Facebook page for the Bible Study� 

https://www.facebook.com/kofc6573biblestudy/ Or contact 

Anthony Scarpantonio� 917�494�8141, ascarp@live.com �

�

C������  D!�"# � March 11 (weather permitting).  Cloth-

ing, textiles, stuffed animals, etc. can be dropped off at the 

St. John Neumann Center from 9AM to 12Noon.�

�

C�$#%& S��' � April 21 � Doors open at 6:30PM; show 

begins at 8PM.�

�

4:30PM�

CTK�

6:00PM�

SH�

7:00AM�

PL�SH�

8:30AM�

CtK�

8:30AM�

SH�

10:00AM�

SH�

10:30AM�

CtK�

Lectors�

�

B. Fontaine� S. Runyon� K. Dziwak�

E. Poplawski�

B. Agans� M. Urbaniak� C. Cigler� T. Drury�

Eucharistic�

Ministers�

J. Pschar�

J. Villagra�

M. Niezgoda�

M. Tabbit�

A. Zolanda�

R. Jablonski�

A. Niecikowski�

B. Nowak�

D. Finlan�

W. Okurowski�

G. Pepe�

J. Heffernan�

S. Kosensky�

S. Charneski�

R. Charneski�

J. Jaime�

S. Klein�

F. Batula�

J. Zunski�

E. Zunski�

11:30AM�

PL�SH�

Z. Walczyszyn�

M. Włodarska�

H. Brandt�

M. Wojtach�

Minister Schedule for February 11 & 12�

60’s Plus Club 

Good food.  Good conversa-

tion. Good friends. 

All Parishioners aged 60 and over are invited to a 

complimentary dinner�

Every Third Sunday of Every Month�

Time 2pm�4pm�

St. John Neumann Center  The next gathering will be 

on February 19th.�

Meets once a month on the 2

nd

 Monday 

at 7pm.  Call Mary Carol Niezgoda at 

908 575�2797 for location and details. 

New members always welcome.  �

We will teach anyone interested how to crochet and/or knit. 

If you would like to be a member but prefer to work at 

home we would be happy to pick up your item(s); just con-

tact Mary Carol.  Donations of yarn are always appreciat-

ed especially “baby” yarn,  i.e.,  yarn approv ed for baby 

items. If you prefer to donate cash we will purchase yarn 

for you.  All item(s) we make are donated to various local 

charitable organizations, i.e., Pregnancy Aid Center…�

The next Holy Name So-

ciety Meeting will be held 

on February 6th in the St. 

John Neumann Center at 6PM.�



�

�

We ask you for your prayers for the 

health of those in need, especially: Jeff 

Andrew, Toni Antonelli, Evelyn Appen-

zeller, Baby Isabel Therese Bailey, 

John Bartley, Billy Bird, Jean 

Blazejewski, Paul Bobe, Shawn Brickley, Lorraine 

Burkoski, Bill Caswell, Margaret Cebula, Chester 

Cejnowski, Luke Chartowich, Palo Cizmar, Pat Cobo, 

Allison Collins, Kaiden Crothwer, Dorothy Dinsmore, 

Mary Evancho, Frank Fiduk, Marian Gano, Helen 

Gazo, Dorothy Gluch, John Gubernot, Dolores Hart, 

Maryann Hughes, Marge Iarkowski, Raul Jaime, Jo-

anna Jasontek, Edward Knitowski, Dennis Koslowski, 

Theresa Kraska, John Krasnansky, Wiktoria Lach, 

Rita Lagasse, Janice Lalley, Rosemarie Lazar, Chey-

enne Licardi, Joe Matisak, Gerry McCormick, Quaid 

Mobus, Alexander Monto, Ed Nawracaj, Mai Nguyen, 

Hunter Norz, Dolores Novicky, Donna Parlier, Robert 

Petsko, Skip Picciano, Marie Piorkowski, Steven Pi-

rello, Mark Pschar, Dorothy Rembelles, Normand 

Rivard, Jenny Rodgers, Marie Rogusky, Robert Ro-

man, Jerry Russell, Jr., Irene Shelcusky, Pat Sher-

wood, Eric Slaight, Victoria Soika, Tina Soltis, Albert 

Stanski, Rose Tabbit, Virginia Tamburini, Joe Tomko, 

Michelle Tranter, Marilyn Trilone, David Urban, 

Pauline Vantaggi, Peter Viola, Natalie Walkoviak, 

Cindy Weigel, Raymond Wisniewski, Barbara Wrigil, 

Edward Zujkowski, Maria Zurawiecki, and Regina 

Zydalis.�

God of all consolation give life and health to our sis-

ters and brothers for whom we pray in your Holy 

Name.  Amen.�

 

 

 

Please pray for all of our men and women serving in 

the Armed forces, especially 

 

Corporal Matthew T. Bowden USMC 

Corporal Jacob R. Caswell USMC 

Staff Sergeant Francis Fiduk III 

Pvt. Christopher Foley 

PFC Joshua Hussey  

Major James A. Jablonski Jr. 

Gunnery Sergeant Jeff Morella USMC 

PFC Joshua Rivard 

 Commander Peter G. Rybski, Jr. 

PFC Steven Ubry 

CMA Mark J. Walyga 

Senior Airman Lindsay Zaccardi 

PFC Brian J. Zarnowski 

�

Please let us know if you have a family member who is 

serving in the military and we will acknowledge them 

in our weekly bulletin.  Please share the good news 

with us when one of the above soldiers returns home!�

Readings for the Week of February 5, 2017�

�

�

Sunday: Is 58:7�10/Ps 112:4�9/1 Cor 2:1�5/�

� Mt 5:13�16�

Monday: Gn 1:1�19/Ps 104:1�2a, 5�6, 10, 12, 24,�

�  35c/Mk 6:53�56�

Tuesday: Gn 1:20��2:4a/Ps 8:4�9/Mk 7:1�13�

Wednesday: Gn 2:4b�9, 15�17/Ps 104:1�2a, �

� 27�28, 29bc�30/Mk 7:14�23�

Thursday: Gn 2:18�25/Ps 128:1�5/Mk 7:24�30�

Friday: Gn 3:1�8/Ps 32:1�2, 5�7/Mk 7:31�37�

Saturday: Gn 3:9�24/Ps 90:2�4abc, 5�6, 12�13/�

� Mk 8:1�10 �

Next Sunday: Sir 15:15�20/Ps 119:1�2, 4�5, �

� 17�18, 33�34/1 Cor 2:6�10/Mt 5:17�37 or �

� 5:20�22a, 27�28, 33�34a, 37�

Weekly Vocation Prayer Schedule�

�

Sunday: � Brett & John Wood�

Monday: � Josephine Pschar & Marge Iarkowski�

Tuesday:  � John Tardy�

Wednesday: � Dolores Finlan�

Thursday: � John & Magdalena Daus�

Friday: � Katelyn Hart�

Saturday:� Maximilian Czajka�

If any of the following items 

pertain to you or your family, 

please check the appropriate 

box in front of the listed item. This information will 

be a great help to us. You may tear off the form 

and deposit in the collection basket or mail it to 

the Parish Office. Your cooperation in this matter 

would be greatly appreciated.�

�

�

□  New in Parish and would like to register�

□  Change of address�

□  Request Collection Envelopes�

□  Moving out of Parish�

□  Need Information � Please CALL�

□  New Telephone Number: __________________�

□  Family Member (Name: _____________) is ill:�

      □  At Home�

      □  In the Hospital: Room #:__________�

      □  Would like to receive Holy Communion�

�

Your name: ___________________________�

�

Address: _____________________________�

�

Phone Number: ________________________�



�

�

OUR CHILDREN’S GIFTS TO CHRIST THE REDEEMER PARISH 

�

My Good Deed was when I:�

made my bed & washed dishes.�            Julia�

was good in school.�             Alex�

played nicely with my sisters.�    Krzysztof�

watched my cousins in the basement.�        Natalia�

listened to my parents when they told me to do my bed.

�          Julian�

read a book to my brother when he was sick.�          Adam�

cleaned my room.                                                Andre & Jacob�

walked my dog.�     Veronica�

helped my friends clean their house.�      Nicholas�

played with Vincenzo, Vanessa & Anthony equally.

�       Michael�

helped move boxes to the new house.�          Olivia�

helped my mom cook.�       Colleen�

did my homework.�        Jayden�

loved others.�      Siobhan�

helped a friend with homework.�       Destiny�

helped bring groceries in.�          Dylan�

helped at a friend’s house.�    Theodore�

shared with my family.                                          Dianayvonne�

helped mommy make breakfast.�           Alina�

served at Mass.�          Maria�

helped around the house, took out garbage, helped pop�pop 

with candles and helped mom with the baby.�          Haley�

washed the bathrooms.�             Joey�

cleaned the living room.�           Alexa�

took out the trash.�       Brunon�

cleaned up my toys.�          Justin�

took care of baby bunnies.�       Edward�

cheered up gram.�             Alex�

held the door for others.                                      Katie & Olivia�

played with my brother.�       Thomas�

played with my sister.�          Emely�

made breakfast for my mom & dad.�    Veronica�

Report of Sunday Offerings �

in Support of our Parish�

�

The Christ the Redeemer collection for the �

weekend of January 22, 2017 �

�

Weekly budget needed: � $    16,000.00�

�

Weekly Collection:�

Offertory� $      8,107.00�

Winter Collection � $      2,844.00�

Mail�Ins� $         626.00�

We Share On�line Giving� $         315.00�

Children’s donations� $         100.00�

Total� � $    11,992.00�

�

Budget vs. Collection:�

� Surplus/(Deficit)� $    (4,008.00)�

�

Collection for the same week last year� $    15,866.00�

(the weekend after a blizzard)�

�

Thank you for your generosity and support.  May God bless 

you.                                                                                 Fr. Stan�

�

“Let your light so shine before men, that they may see your 

good works and give glory to your Father who is in heaven.” 

MATTHEW 5:16 �

The generosity of being a good steward of your gifts has a 

positive effect on people and it is contagious! Good works 

encourages more good works. Let your light shine! Be careful 

to recognize that God is working through you and don’t put 

yourself above the people you have been called to help. �

CATHOLIC SCHOOL 2017�2018 TUITION �

ASSISTANCE ONLINE APPLICATION �

PROCESS OPEN �

�

Families interested in applying for tuition assistance to 

attend an eligible Diocese of Metuchen Catholic elemen-

tary or high school may do so beginning January 30, 2017.  

The application process is online through FACTS Grant & 

Aid Assessment.  Online applications must be completed 

(including supporting documentation) by no later than Fri-

day, March 31, 2017.  Applications are available in 

English and Spanish.�

�

Families that need assistance completing the online appli-

cation, or need access to the technology to apply, may reg-

ister for one of the five Application Workshops, which will 

be held in four locations within the Diocese in February 

and March by going to www.diometuchen.org/tuition�

assistance and following the Workshops link.�

2017	Bishop’s	Annual	Appeal�

Ambassadors	for	Christ�

�

Please	 watch	 your	 mailbox	 for	 a	 letter	 from	 Bishop	

Checchio	coming	to	you	this	week	announcing	the	2017	

Bishop’s	Annual	Appeal.		You	will	be	interested	to	know	

that	Bishop	Checchio,	after	a	number	of	meetings	and	in	

consultation	 with	 many	 of	 the	 pastors	 and	 staff,	 has	

made	 some	 changes	 to	 the	 Appeal.	 	 The	 %irst,	 as	 you	

probably	 already	 noticed,	 the	 Appeal	 has	 been	 moved	

from	the	fall	to	a	Lenten	campaign.		The	active	phase	has	

been	condensed	and	the	number	of	solicitation	mailings	

has	been	reduced.		Another	signi%icant	change	is	the	re-

introduction	 of	 Parish	 Rebates.	 	 To	 allow	 parishes	 to	

share	 in	 the	 success	 of	 the	 Appeal,	 Bishop	 Checchio	 is	

offering	parishes	a	rebate	of	50%	of	the	amount	collect-

ed	over	goal.�

�

Through	 your	 support	 of	 the	 Bishop’s	 Annual	 Appeal	

you	 help	 those	 in	 our	 diocese	 whose	 needs	 are	 the	

greatest�the	 poor,	 the	 homeless,	 and	 those	 struggling	

with	illness	or	grief.		Among	other	needed	pastoral	min-

istries,	your	gift	also	supports	our	priority	ministries	of	

evangelization,	 promotion	 and	 support	 of	 religious	 vo-

cations	 and	 enhances	 the	 work	 of	 forming	 our	 youth.		

The	 many	 pastoral,	 educational	 and	 charitable	 minis-

tries	of	 the	Diocese	of	Metuchen	would	not	be	possible	

without	a	generous	contribution	from	every	household.		

Please	be	as	generous	as	your	means	allow.�


